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DISTRICT GOVERNOR MONTHLY MUSINGS

ugust has been a busy month for me and our

district club presidents, officers and

Rotarians. I have now visited over half of the
clubs in our district, and | am absolutely astounded
at the wonderful service projects and fund-raisers
that our Rotarians are working on.

[ hope that everyone will take a few
minutes to read the articles submitted for
this issue that describe what clubs are
doing. The lives of people in need in our
communities and across the globe are
being greatly improved because of these
projects.

The Rotary Leadership Institute Great
Lakes Division will train its faculty August
29. Once the faculty has completed its training, our
division will be ready to roll out Part 1 of the
course. Club presidents will be notified of the
details so they can implement the program in their
clubs. The Great Lakes Division is currently formed
with an alliance of Districts 6380, 6290 and 6360.
(We are all part of Great Lakes PETS.) It is possible
that other districts may join this division in the
future. I am really eager to see this "launch" take
place. This program is in place all over the globe,
and there have been rave reviews by those
involved.

Alot of time and energy are being devoted these
days to public relations and marketing by Rotary
clubs, districts and Rotary International. Many
people are distressed by the demise of such a large
number of newspapers. People are missing their
morning newspaper read, and many organizations
like Rotary are feeling the loss of a great
source of publicity about local club
activities and service projects. These
events have created a loss for all of us,
but the greatest opportunities for PR are
still with us. Nothing beats hearing the
story of a Rotary project told by an
excited and passionate Rotarian. When
Rotarians spread the word about Rotary
projects to friends, relatives and
co-workers, the very best PR has just
occurred. Equally important for PR is the wearing
of one's Rotary pin every day -- not just on Rotary
meeting day. Rotarians who can answer the
question "What is Rotary all about" in a few short
sentences have done a fabulous job of PR.

Please keep sending me articles for the newsletter
about the events that happen in your club. There is
no limit on the number of times your club can be
showcased this year. The more times the better.
Sharing these stories spreads good ideas and
inspires and motivates others to do service
projects too.

THE FUTURE OF ROTARY -- AND THE WORLD -- IS IN YOUR HANDS.

Judy



Support a community literacy project as a
volunteer or by making a donation.

Possibilities include:

Community Literacy of Ontario, many local sites
(705.733.2312)

Macomb Literacy Partners in Clinton Township MI
(1.800.544.1340)

Oakland Literacy Council in Pontiac MI (248.232.4664)

Tuesday, 8 September 2009 is UNESCO's International Literacy Day

The theme for 2009 is The Power of Literacy, highlighting “the empowering role of literacy and
its importance for participation, citizenship, and social development.”

Rotarians (and others) looking for ways to promote literacy locally on International Literacy
Day and through the year might consider these options:

. Talk with your local library director or school principal about volunteer opportunities.
Opportunities might include:

Reading aloud to a group of children

Creating thematic displays

Helping children and teachers find books

. Providing one-on-one or small group tutoring

Develop or continue a literacy-focused project.

Possibilities include:

Providing books to a classroom, school, community
Becoming reading mentors

Supporting continuing education for literacy tutors /
teachers

And remember, "The more you read, the more things you will know. The more that you learn, the more places you'll go."

~~ Dr. Seuss

Public Relations: THE BUSINESS OF ROTARY
® Ginger Nickloy, District PR Committee Chair

business, i.e. a club needs members (customers) and has

to add value or provide a service to those customers. As
in business, a club needs a strategic plan with a vision and a
marketing plan.

! successful Rotary club has the same needs as a successful

The marketing plan should identify:

. The club's current situation and needs

. Description of the product (i.e. club) and its customers
/ members

. Definition of the market (prospective member profile

. and area they are located)

. Objectives to meet the club's needs

. Strategies to accomplish objectives

. A budget to cover cost of strategies

The strategic plan and marketing plan should be developed
through facilitated discussions with the board and members.
Strategies might include marketing elements such as
advertising, press releases, communication with potential
members, and image-building campaigns through relationships
with other organizations.

RYLA 2010
Friday, May 14 to Sunday, May 16
Ridgetown Campus, University of
Guelph, Ridgetown, Ontario

What is RYLA?

Rotary Youth Leadership
Awards. It is a three-day,
fun-filled weekend of
leadership training, skill-
building, great guest speakers, great food and
personal growth. Past RYLArians have become
Rotaract members, Rotarians, gone on Rotary
Youth Exchanges and become great business
and civic leaders.

Why should a club sponsor students?
To expose this generation to the World
of Rotary
To build rapport with local schools and
help foster great community
partnerships
RyLArians are more likely to become
future Rotarians
To allow students the opportunity to
participate in a great leadership
experience and grow themselves as
leaders




UNITED NATIONS DAY OPPORTUNITY FOR ROTARIANS
® Douglas Vincent

Greetings Rotarians and Friends:
nce again this year, [ invite you to join me in New York City
O at the Rotary-United Nations Day on Saturday, November 7.
In addition, Canadian Rotarians can participate in the special
Canada session, hosted by the Canadian UN Ambassador on Friday
afternoon, November 6.

The Saturday meeting is scheduled from 9:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. at
UN Headquarters and will include presentations and panel
discussions addressing Millennium Goals, and key humanitarian
issues such as water, health, literacy and hunger.

United Nations leaders, representatives from key non-
governmental organizations, and Rotary International leaders will
all address the group. There will also be a separate youth program
for Rotaractors and high-school age students. (NOTE: UN building
tours are not available on Saturday, so those interested in this
should do so on Friday morning.)

Advance registration is necessary by October 23 for security
reasons, however since we had to turn away folks last year, |
suggest you do this ASAP. To register for the Canada day, please
email me your complete name and address at:
rotary@teamvincent.com

Saturday meeting registration can be done on line at:
www.eventbrite.com/event/383749806
Cost is US$37.50, which includes a box lunch.

Accommodation is expensive in NYC. There are more economical
hotels across the river about a 30-minute bus ride away. Many
stay at the Quality Inn in Lyndhurst, NJ and save over $100 per
night.

Join me at the United Nations, meet our Canadian UN
Ambassador and celebrate Rotary's role in the development of the
UN back in 1945. It will be an exciting experience. Rotarians,
family members and friends are all welcome.

For more information, I can be reached at
rotary@teamvincent.com or (519) 537-3753.

Hoping you are having a wonderful summer.
Doug V.

PDG Douglas W Vincent, RC Woodstock-Oxford
http://www.dougvincent.com

Rotary United Nations Representative, Z22
RI Service Above Self Award recipient '09
COL Representative 08-10, District 7080
RI Peace Community Project, Co-Chair
Humanitarian Missions Chair, D7080
CRCID Representative, D7080

Box 1583, 684288 Hwy 2 W,

Woodstock, ON Canada N4S 0A7

(519) 537-3753, Fax (519) 537-8925

For photos of our most recent humanitarian aid trip, go to:
http://picasaweb.google.com/DougVpics

www.rotary7080.org

Rotary International Convention in Montreal, Canada.

Even though it is 10 months away — June 20-23,
2010 -- choosing a hotel and registering with RI NOW is
a good idea! Many of the close-by hotels and motels are
already booked full. This convention promises to be one
of the best attended ever. And having it right here in
North America makes it very convenient for us
Michiganians. Montreal is a very exciting city to visit and
to bring your families along to enjoy the wonderful
sights.

It is not too early to consider attending the next

By participating in a RI convention, you’ll gain a broader
appreciation of Rotary’s global impact and strengthen
your commitment to service. You will have the
overwhelming experience of meeting and making new
friendships with Rotarians from all over the Rotary
world — friendships that, in many cases, last a lifetime!

Here are some other great reasons to attend a
convention:

o Service projects. Find out how fellow Rotarians
developed their service projects by visiting club and
district project booths. You can also partner with other
Rotarians in an international project or exchange.

o The Rotary Foundation. Learn more about PolioPlus
and other foundation programs during plenary sessions
and workshops that show how Rotarians take
humanitarian action and promote peace and
understanding throughout the world.

o Club administration. Attend a special workshop for
incoming presidents and the presidents-elect luncheon,
where you can meet and exchange ideas with fellow
leaders.

Your club might want to consider ALL of you going to
this convention. There ARE group room rates. And think
about the possibility of taking a train, or a bus, or
caravanning by car for a wonderful road-trip experience.
What fun and camaraderie! Let us work to make District
6380 have the most attendees! Go to www.rotary.org
and click on the Montreal Convention icon to learn how
to register and to book rooms. Need help? Contact Jan
Loch at pdgmerle@aol.com




Introduction to Rainwater Harvesting

This workshop offers basic instruction on the concept and technology of rain water
harvesting for domestic use and how it fits into the overall picture of appropriate
rural and urban water supply in developing countries. An overview will also be given
on the application and implications of rainwater harvesting for us here in the greater
Detroit area. Topics to be addressed include the following:

Presented by:

rainwater quality

water supply and demand

rain water harvesting technology

basic construction, operation and maintenance of roof and ground catchments
social, economic and environmental considerations

DATE: September 19, 2009
COST: $15, doors open at 8:00 a.m.
TIME: 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Location: Boys and Girls Club of Troy
3670 John R Rd
Troy, MI 48083

Please RSVP to
eheasley@avisionforcleanwater.org

Sponsored by A Vision for Clean Water and
Rotary Club of Troy, Ml

Supported by Rotary Club of Troy Michigan




Project Implementation for the
Biosand Filter Workshop

This four day workshop will offer instruction and hands-on experience for
participants in the construction of all components of the filter, including concrete
containers, sand media, diffuser basins and lids. Participants will gain a clear
understanding of the rationale behind the filter design, how to install it and how to
instruct householders on its correct usage.

The workshop also explores the relationship between water and health in developing
countries. Participants will gain a fundamental overview of water quality, hygiene,
sanitation, disease transmission, household water treatment options, and safe water
storage. As well, participants will discover how to successfully plan and implement
a biosand filter project.

DATE: September 15-18, 2009

COST: $500

PLACE: 456 E. 14 Mile, Madison Heights, Ml
TIME: 8:00 AMto 5:00 PM

For more information visit;
www.avisionforcleanwater.org

or contact:
Eileen Heasley, Executive Director
eheasley@avisionforcleanwater.orqg

SPACE IS LIMITED.
YOU MUST HAVE A RESERVATION.

Sponsored by Rotary Club of Troy, Michigan
Presented by CAWST-Center for Affordable Water and Sanitation


http://www.avisionforcleanwater.org/
mailto:eheasley@avisionforcleanwater.org

Brighton Rotary Club

n behalf of the United Way Day of Caring, the Brighton Rotary Raiders,
O Brad (a Fenton Rotarian), and Brighton High School Interact students

participated in a 30-foot ramp build for a disabled senior citizen on August
20. Here are a few photos reflecting the hard work from start to finish. The ramp
turned out wonderful and the senior couldn’t thank us enough. He has been
wheelchair housebound and trying to get the ramp built for two years. For two
years he could only leave if someone carried him in and out of his home.

Brighton Rotary was informed the
Fenton and Harland Rotary clubs
are interested in a joint ramp build
effort. A recipient has been
identified and the details are in the
works.

After the ramp was built, the
Brighton Rotary’s Family of Rotary

met up again that evening, and were Queen_ of Rotary’s
then bussed to a Detroit Tigers CO"_O"at’O" Ceremony
game that evening for a little fun. It The first ever Coronation of a

Rotary Queen was held recently
at the Community Center in
Brighton. Lori Lalama was
crowned, and she greeted her
subjects at her first meeting as
club president.

was truly a great day and evening. | walked up and down the aisle of the bus
peddling beverages and raised $120. Ron Cleveland, a Seattle native, challenged
the Tigers fans to a little wager and raised another $200 for the Brighton Rotary
Foundation Fund.

As a Good Deed Doer community service project we also purchased and deliver
$600 worth of backpacks and school supplies that were delivered to Livingston
Educational Service Agency for distribution to students in need. They
distributed 1,800 backpacks full of supplies on August 20.

You may view the whole
ceremony on www.youtube.com
when you type in Brighton
Rotary or Queen of Rotary. The
complete ceremony is well worth
watching.

We may soon find that other
Queens of Rotary will also want
to have a coronation ceremony to
celebrate their first day on the
job as a club president. After the
fanfare of the celebration ended,
Queen Lori and her subjects in
the club quickly got down to the
realm’s business activities.

The club is working on their
many community and
international projects, but they
enjoyed their brief holiday from
their normal routine when their
Queen was crowned.

Best wishes for a royal good
Rotary year to the Brighton Club.



Dexter Rotary Club
Playhouse Winner

Judy Merkel couldn't believe the phone call.
She won! After many years of buying
tickets, Judy and Joe Merkel of Chelsea won
the highly prized Dexter Rotary Playhouse.
Even before the playhouse was delivered,
Judy purchased playhouse furniture so
here grandchildren could use it right away.
Judy and friends were on hand to watch
the delivery of the playhouse on a sunny
clear afternoon, August 20, after an anxious
morning caused by severe local rains. She's
looking forward to lighting a playhouse
Christmas tree and watching it from the
house during the winter.

This year's playhouse, a Victorian cottage,
modeled after the original St. Joseph
Church Rectory on Dover Street, drew
record number of ticket buyers. The
playhouse was built by Rotary club
members using materials donated by local
area businesses.

The Dexter Rotary Club
(www.rotarydexter.org) is dedicated to our
community providing funds and volunteer
services for education, youth, community
and social programs. This includes
scholarships for Dexter High School
Students, tree planting, civic
improvements, and support to local social
service organizations. We are also proud
members, supporters and participants of
Rotary International programs including
polio eradication throughout the world.

For further information e-mail Steve
Feinman at sfeinman@mindspring.com

CLUB NEWS

®METRO DETROIT ROTARACT:
This club is officially chartering
August 30. Congratulations to all the
charter members of the group, and we
welcome you to the District 6380
family of Rotarians. This is a group
that young adults ages 18 to 30 can
apply for membership in. It provides
an opportunity for members to be of
service to others and enjoy the
fellowship of others who share the
ideals of Rotaract.

®DEXTER: A new Interact club is
forming this fall and being sponsored
by the Dexter Rotary Club at Dexter
High School. Thank you for your
efforts in getting this great group of
high school students started on the
road to Service Above Self.

®MOUNT CLEMENS: Concerning
past president Bob Lee. ..

FROM Sarah Lee-Ellena
ellenafamily@gmail.com
God has answered our prayers. Brother
Bob received his new liver August 2 in
a seven-hour operation at Henry Ford
downtown.

The liver is working beautifully with
good blood flow. He was in ICU at
Henry Ford for a several days and a
rehab facility. At one point he was on
dialysis and it was thought he might
need a kidney transplant. But he
recovered on his own, went off of
dialysis and did not need the kidney.

The donor gave all of his organs (not
sure it was a male) to different
recipients. Please pray for his family
and the ones who were gifted with life
through this courageous family's
decision. In a few months I will invite
the Gift of Life to speak at Rotary,
along with Bob, and explain how we
can all get on the registry to donate
our organs when our time comes.

A great weight has been removed
from our shoulders.
Bob’s new birthday is August 2.

THE HARTLAND ROTARY CLUB
celebrated its chartering at
Waldenwoods on August 12. It was a
festive gala, and District 6380’s
newest club was given a warm
welcome and was properly toasted
and launched. PRID Mike Johns, from
Cleveland, Ohio, was the keynote
speaker. Club president Mike Horan
received the official RI charter from
PDG Stan Sherman. Club member Lois
Halstead received her Rotary pin from
Mike Johns.

Note of Sympathy...

e were saddened to learn of]
Wthe death of Paul Benson'’s

dad in Florida on August
22. Mr. Benson was 90 years old,
and he had been quite ill for some
time, so Paul and his family were
sad to lose their dad, but they are
glad that he is no longer living
through a difficult illness. They are
comforted knowing that he is now
at peace. Paul is a past president of
the Berkley club, and he is
currently the District Membership
Chair. Our thoughts are with Paul
and his family.




Farmington Rotary Club Honors Polio Survivors

at a reunion hosted by Botsford Commons Senior Living Community. The
building pictured was one of the original buildings and part of the former
Michigan Hospital School located on the site. The hospital treated children with polio
and other debilitating illnesses.
- Wayne State University's Walter P. Reuther Library
P 0 P , Director Michael O. Smith led a team of archivists in
0, l u cataloguing photographs and memorabilia from those
affiliated with the early hospital. The collection will
provide a unique glimpse of life at the Farmington children's hospital. Attendees
represented the years 1929 - 1954, and came from as far as Long Beach, California
and Plano, Texas. The opportunity for the survivors to explore the building where
they lived during treatment and share their stories was an emotional experience for
all who attended.

One of the highlights of this event was when Ginger Barrons, Farmington Rotary
Club's End Polio Now chair presented each survivor with an End Polio Now lapel pin
on behalf of the Farmington Rotary Club. The survivors expressed deep appreciation
to the club for their efforts in helping to eradicate polio.

On February 14, Ginger kicked off the club’s End Polio Now Friends fundraiser. The

O n July 11, the Farmington Rotary Club honored polio survivors from their area

club rewards a commemorative lapel pin to anyone who donates $10 to their friends’ fundraiser. The club hopes to give away
1,000 pins and has now reached the half way point in their fundraising efforts. Anyone wishing to obtain a pin or help with the

clubs fund-raisers can find
information at www. 28 Wed, July 15, 2009 The Lake Orion (M) Review
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district. Together, we will Greg Partamian, who helped put on the
. . dual-a-thon this year and who represen
get to the finish line and a Crittenton Hospital, said “A lot of families
. are hurting right now, and kids are sleep-
polio free world! ing on floors.”

Money will also be donated to the
PolioPlus project, which aims as eradicat-

. . o i the earth
Yours in Rotary Service, e

(Above) Ed Sosnowski, Paul and Sandra
Leonard, Bﬁan Frost and Nina Calderon,

i 3 sues are star points of Rotarians to work =
PDG Keith and Gmger toward in their motto of Service above |

Self,” sad Peggy Bartz, past president and
participant in the dual-a-thon.

If you would like to learn more about  [#55
the Lake Orion Rotary, visit }
lakeorionrotary.org.
(Below) Teens Halle Matthews and Lauren
Oberhein took part in the biking division of

on Saturday.

right ==

his bike.

Lake Orion
Rotary Club
in the
Lake Orion
Review

Club, came to take part in the dual-a- thon
{Above, right) Amber begins the 20K bike
ride.

| (Right} Glenn rides past a supportive au-
v | dience while biking 20K.

| (Left) Mark passes the 5K mark, finishing
the first part of the race before mounting

Photos by Monica Drake



Saline Rotary Club Hosts Family from Panama

hey arrived in the middle of the night on July 23.

Milagros (Millie) Flores (age 2%2) and her aunt, Yisel

Lopez came to Michigan through a joint arrangement
with Gift of Life New England, Panama Gift of Life, The
University of Michigan Cardiovascular Center and The
Saline Rotary Club.

Millie and her twin sister, Brigitte, were born three
months premature and each had heart defects. Brigitte

received open heart surgery in Boston in February, but Millie had more serious heart
defects and required surgery at the University of Michigan Medical Center in Ann Arbor.

Saline Rotarians took on hosting responsibilities, with
Rotarian Theresa Likert handling the majority of the
arrangements. Rotarian Likert arranged for transportation,
lodging and coordinating Saline Rotarians to accompany
Millie and Yisel to all of their appointments.

Rotarian Likert had this to say, “Being the host family and
coordinator of this mission was one of the most rewarding
and enlightening events of my life. It was truly amazing how
three people who speak different languages could bond and
become friends so quickly and easily. Yisel commented
several times how Millie normally takes a bit to warm up to
people but it was amazing how she quickly connected with
me! Yisel and Millie often referred to us as her angels. I feel
extremely honored to have been involved with this project
and thank Gift of Life and Rotary for allowing me the
opportunity.”

Yisel spoke very limited English, so communication was
difficult initially. The hospital provided a translator for all
doctor visits, but we were on our own otherwise. Yisel met
Anna in the hospital’s chapel and Dan Foss from Children’s
Orchard Corporate Headquarters connected us with Amy
Cruz who is a Gift of Life liver recipient from Puerto Rico,
both of whom acted as our day-to-day translators. These two
angels visited every day to be sure Yisel and Millie were
comfortable and eased any concerns.

Millie underwent open-heart surgery on July 29 to repair four
defects and had minor follow-up surgery on July 31. She was
discharged to stay with Yisel at Ronald McDonald House on
August 7 to await her post-surgical follow-up appointment.

Millie and Yisel visited the Saline Rotary Club at their August
13 meeting and thanked the club for all their support during
their stay. It was an opportunity for the rest of the club
members to meet this special family.

After her follow-up appointment on August 18 she was
cleared to return home to Panama and we sent them home
with our love and hope for a speedy recovery. Millie arrived
home in Panama to rejoin the rest of her family. Tom Ford,
the Panama Gift of Life liaison had this to say upon their
return to Panama, “Yisel’s first remark was ‘Oh what
wonderful people, they treated us so well’!”

Millie back in Panama: This was the first project of its kind
that Saline Rotarians had undertaken and it proved to be
rewarding to all involved. We are grateful to the Gift of Life
organizations, U of M Cardiovascular Center, Mott Children’s
Hospital and Ronald McDonald House for all of their support
while this family was in their care.

The Saline Rotary Club would like to
thank Rotarian Mario Romero from the
Ann Arbor Sunrise Rotary Club for his
help and support and also Dan Foss from
Children’s Orchard Corporate
Headquarters for his $100 gift certificate
to Children’s Orchard so Millie and her
siblings could purchase new clothes.

Saline Rotary President Becky Pazkowski had this to say,
“This was an example of how Rotarians can work together for
the greater good no matter where in the world they are. It is
also a testament to how one person’s kindness (Theresa
Likert) can make a remarkable difference in someone’s life.
There were several Saline Rotarians involved in Millie’s and
Yisel’s visit, but it was because of Theresa Likert that they
were accepted in our community.

I was personally charmed by both Millie and Yisel, even
though I couldn’t speak a lick of Spanish. It didn’t seem to
matter ... smiles, inflections, and hugs are universal! [ am so
glad that we could be a part of Millie’s journey to health.”



"END POLIO NOW" CONCERT
Sponsored by the Ridgetown Rotary Club
7:30 to 10:30 p.m.
Saturday, September 19
Neil Rose Homestead Save the Date
11977 Rose Beach Line
between Morpeth & Rondeau Park SOPE. 20,2008
~ ~ featuring ~ ~
South West Blues Review, a six-piece blues band
&

Tilbury Rotary is going on a mystery tour and
we’re inviting you to come.
) The cost of the Mystery Tour will be $65.00 per
_The Chatham-Kent Mountaineers couple or $32.50 per person. This includes
a six-piece Celtic / East Coast Style band supper and the day’s entertainment. We have
e ) fun activities planned that do not require
$20 per person - children free physical exertion.
Ticket price Includes snacks PI b he Tilb Knigh fCokini
at band break ease be at the Tilbury Knights of Columbus
Tickets available from any Rotarian, or Hall on 20 Dupuis St. at 12:15 p.m. The draw
Aug's Video, Blenheim, 676-8801, or for the gas card will be at 12:30.
Tony's One-Stop Music, Chatham, The Mystery Tour and entertainment will
351-4885 wrap up at 8:00 p. m.

*
Refreshments:
Smith-Wilson winery / beer / non-alcoholic
** BRING A LAWN CHAIR ***

Brighton Rotary Putt-Putt 2009 Classic

equally sarcastic as the last time
4 p.m. October 1

Deaton’s Golf Center at 4444 East Grand River in Howell
Hackers (golfers) $50 includes dinner, beer and pop
and prizes for ““the good, the bad and the ugly™
Scramble format; frivolous banter encouraged; no skill required; proper attire
will be ridiculed (street shoes, high heels and flip-flops are ok); if you take this
event seriously, you will have to leave

SPONSORS: bring your own stinkin’ hole sponsor sign (40)
double bogie includes two golfer and your sign ($200)
triple bogie ($300) includes your own sarcastic announcement

RULES
all four players must touch the putter for each stroke
pool-cue style shots only
blindfolded putter, team aiming

Play, Eat, Drink, Heckle . . . Ain't life grand?
Please print out our flier
http://www.clubrunner.ca/Data/6380/1460/HTML/68575/2009P uttPuttFlyer.pdf
and spread the word

Every hole-in-one wins a new car, a new home, clubs,
a purebred dog, or an exotic trip

Sign up at www.brightonrotary.com
Call Julie Blankenship (810) 499-2395




District 6380 Status as of June 30 /July 31/09

Rotary YTD 2008-09 2009-10 2009-10 2009-10 2009-10 |Annual|l Annual
International Membership | Membership [ net |Foundation [ Foundation [Foundation | Foundation | Foundation| Giving| Giving
District 6380 as of Reported | gain Annual Annual Annual Restricted | Permanent| Per Per

Statistics Jun-09 to District or Giving Giving Giving Giving Fund Capita] Capita
Club SAR 30-Jun-09 | loss (actual) | (Club Pledge) | 31-Jul-09 | 31-Jul-09 | 31-Jul-09 | Rank
Anchor Bay 23 23 ol $ - $ 2,300 $ -
Ann Arbor 309 309 o[$ 25077 (9% 35,880 $ -
Ann Arbor Sunrise 11 11 ol $ 995 | $ 1,100 $ -
Ann Arbor North 32 32 0]$ 4,000($% 3,000 $ -
Auburn Hills 16 16 $ 1,200
Berkley 29 29 o $ 100 | $ 2,500 $ S
Birmingham 83 85 2($ 425 $ 8,600
Blenheim 25 25 o $ 3,074 | $ 3,450 $ S
Bloomfield Hills 30 30 $ 15300 | $ 3,105 | $ 200 $ 6.67
Brighton 67 67 o $ 5440 | $ 6,900 $ S
Chatham 67 67 0l $ 5892 | $ 8,875 $ -
Chatham Sunrise 38 38 0] $ 5289 | $ 3,800 | $ 1,000 $ 26.32
Chelsea 30 30 0 $ 2,700
Clarkston 28 28 o $ 7,541 | $ 4,500 [ $ 1,350 $ 48.21
Clawson 18 18 o[$ 2275|% 1,000 $ -
Clinton Township Sunrise 11 11 o[$ 1,050(8$ - $ -
Davisburg 16 16 ol $ 605 | $ 2,300 $ -
Dexter 32 32 0 $ 3,828 $ -
Dresden 22 22 of[$ 2613($% 1,000 $ -
Eastpointe 17 17 ol $ 2,000 $ - $ -
Farmington 24 24 o $ 3,100 | $ 3,900 | $ 100 $ 417
Ferndale 19 19 0 $ 1,900 | $ 200 $ 50 $ 10.53
Fowlerville 22 22 0 $ 2,500 $ -
Hartland 20 20 0 $ 1,000 | $ 1,000 $100.00
Howell 43 43 of $ - $ 2,000 | $ $ -
Lake Orion 31 31 ol $ 2,700 | $ 1,700 $ -
Lakes Area 19 19 0o[$ 2932(% 2,300 $ -
Livingston Sunrise 54 54 ol $ 6,500 | $ 5,800 $ -
Lyon Area 18 18 0| $ - $ 720 | $
Milan 20 20 0| $ 300 | $ 2,200 $ S
Milford 32 32 ol $ 2,000 $ -
Mt. Clemens 81 81 0|$ 13812($ 8,400 $ 500 $ -
Novi 40 40 ol $ 111 $ 5,740 $ -
Ortonville 11 11 ol $ - $ - $ -
Oxford 38 38 ol $ 3,590 | $ 4,000 $ -
Pontiac 27 27 of $ 23751 $ 2,000 $ -
Richmond 34 34 o[$ 2000]|$% 3,400 $ -
Ridgetown 34 34 o $ 3,500 | $ 3,795 $ S
Rochester 93 93 0[$ 16,880 (% 21,150 $ -
Romeo 10 10 of $ 400 | $ 1,000 $ S
Royal Oak 42 42 0l $ 6,662 | $ 8,164 $ -
Saline 32 32 0| $ 2,710 | $ 2,000 | $ 200 $ 6.25
Southfield 15 15 ol $ 200 | $ 1,500 $ -
Sterling Heights 28 28 Of$ 4250($% 2,000 $ -
Thamesville 7 7 0 $ 900 $ -
Tilbury 21 21 ol $ 3,731 | $ 2,500 $ -
Troy 34 34 0|l $ 1550 ( $ 1,700 | $ 200 $ 5.88
Utica-Shelby 13 13 o $ 1,800 | $ 1,596 | $ 200 $ 15.38
Wallaceburg 11 11 o[$ 1,000 $ -
Warren 27 27 0l $ 2,025 | $ 2,700 $ S
Waterford 23 23 ol $ 6,200 | $ 3,600 $ -
West Bloomfield 22 22 o $ 1,039 | $ 2,100 $ -
Ypsilanti 21 21 0 1550( $ 3,565 $ -
District 6380
District Total 1870 1872 2| $ 174,593 | $ 201,868 | $ 4,450 | $ 500 | $ 50

Per Capita->| $ 91.75 $ 2.38
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